
Welcome to our newsletter. The content within this newsletter has been provided to keep you up 

to date with local policing activities in your area and to give you advice and guidance on how to 

contact us and find out about upcoming projects or events we are participating in.     
   

                
 Upcoming Events    

  

CRIME PREVENTION SURGERY  

 

CUDDINGTON VILLAGE HALL, 

NORLEY ROAD, CW82LB on 

WED 20th MARCH from 6-8 pm  
  

 

   

Meet the team    

Have your say on policing in your area….  

It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a 

survey where you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.  If you 

can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

Call us on 101 and let us know about things that are happening in your area. Our call handlers 

will Make sure the information gets to the right person. Send us a form online —go to 

www.cheshire.police.uk and fill in an online reporting form.   

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe


 

43 resident voice surveys were received throughout JANUARY, thank you!!  Our aim this month 

is to address all your community issues/concerns as below –  

 
ASB - 

Dutton Locks, Northwich Road shops alley, Russet Road 

DRUGS - 

Walnut Avenue 

SPEEDING -  

Keepers Lane, Northwich Road, Walnut Avenue x 2, Chester Road , Norley Road x 2, Warrington Road 
 

OTHER – 

Station Road, dog fouling 

Northwich Road shop alley – kids with knifes. 

Walnut Avenue, more bobbies on the beat 

NONE -  

Church Lane, Walnut Avenue x 3, Delamere Park 

PARKING - 

Beech Heyes Drive x 2 

Bourne Close x 2 

Cherry Lane 

Church Lane 

Fieldway 

Keepers Lane 

Lime Avenue 

Northwich Road 

Northwich Road shop alley 

Oak Meadow 

Russet Road 

Walnut Avenue x 4 

Weaverham Cricket Club 
West Road 
Cheryl Court 

East Lane 
 
 

   

You said …..  

  

You Said  …..  Residents Voice  
  



WEAVER and CUDDINGTON  

  

You Said: resident voice surveys received highlighted speeding on the HIGH STREET, NORLEY 
ROAD, CHESTER ROAD, SANDINGTON and IVY DRIVE.   
 
WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team attended CUDDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL meeting to 
discuss community concerns and MERE LANE was raised as a speed concern. 
 
We Did: HIGH STREET speed enforcement conducted and the highest recorded speed being 35 

mph.  Evidence has been sent to our central ticket office to process further.  CHESTER ROAD - 

Speed enforcement has been conducted and the highest recorded speed capture was 40 mph  

NORLEY ROAD – speed monitoring took place on 2 separate occasions.  The highest recorded 
speed captured being 36 mph and 39 mph.  Police warning letters have been produced for all 
registered keepers of vehicles exceeding the speed limit in place.   
 

Speeding observations took place at on SANDINGTON and IVY DRIVE, no offences witnessed.    
 
Speed monitoring conducted on MERE LANE and police warning letters produced for all 
registered keepers of vehicles exceeding the speed limit in place.  The highest recorded speed 
being 26 mph. 
 
Speed monitoring has also been conducted on SCHOOL LANE, the highest recorded speed 
captured being 37 mph.  Police warning letters have been produced for all registered keepers of 
vehicles exceeding the speed limit in place.   
 

You Said: PARKING You said … resident voice survey feedback from DECEMBER highlighted 
parking concerns around BEECH HEYES DRIVE, KEEPERS LANE, MEADOW ROAD and 
BOURNE CLOSE and LIME AVENUE.   
 
We Did: A joint road traffic operation to tackle PARKING has been conducted involving multi 
agencies (POLICE, CWAC enforcement, CWAC safety officers) around ST BEDES CATHOLIC 
PRIMARY SCHOOL and WEAVERHAM HIGH SCHOOL following emails of concerns raised from 
schools, community resident voice feedback and reporting police incidents.  Several fixed penalty 
notices were issued.  A quarterly joint road traffic operation is to be planned every quarter. 
 
School parking patrol has been conducted around CUDDINGTON PRIMARY SCHOOL, 
WEAVERHAM ACADEMDY PRIMARY SCHOOL and THE RUSSETT SCHOOL.  No offences 
witnessed. 
 
Parking patrol has been conducted on WEST ROAD and LEIGH WAY following concerns raised 
by WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL.  Further patrols will be made.  Support from CWAC 
enforcement officers has also been requested. 

 

  

  



Community Speedwatch   

 

Following the funding from our Crime commissioner Mr John DWYER, speed devices were 
purchased to help keep our roads safe.  One of these devices will be used regularly by our newly 
formed DUTTON community speed watch group who have all received their training from CWAC.  
CWAC Cllr Lynn GIBBON and WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team made a site visit to 
support the DUTTON community speed watch group.   
 

If you have any time spare to volunteer regularly helping to keep our roads safe within our 
communities please contact your PCSO—michelle.gillett@cheshire.police.uk  

 

ASB  

CUDDINGTON – 1 incident (s) – 2 unknown male youths being rowdy, thrown unknown liquid 

outside, up the windows.  1 of 2 unknown male youths identified by library staff and a full apology 

has been received.  

.  

BURG—dwelling nothing of note 

 

CRIMINAL DAMAGE nothing of note 

 

SUSPICOUS ACTIVITY nothing of note 

 

FRAUD nothing of note 

 

THEFT nothing of note 

 

  



 Schools 

  

Exciting news!! Mini Police is coming to WEAVERHAM ACADEMDY PRIMARY SCHOOL funded 
by WEAVERHAM PARISH YOUTH COMMITTEE and an anonymous member of the public. Year  
5/6 pupils have successfully completed their mini police application forms, all passing!! Pupils 
have received a letter of congratulations and had their uniform fitting session which has been 
received.   The next stage is for pupils to attend their attend their attestation in front of their 
parents/peers/teachers where they will make their ‘mini police promise’.   
 
Last month WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team attended CUDDINGTON PRIMARY 
SCHOOL to discuss with junior safety officer’s monthly topics SEAT BELTS, CAR SEATS, 
ONLINE SAFETY.   
 
The junior safety officers were tasked in organising a poster competition re SEAT BELTS and 
CAR SEATS for the whole school to participate.  Junior safety officers have delivered an 
interactive online safety quiz to their peers and choose the top 3 favourite posters in prepare for 
another future road safety initiative.  Well done to all!! 
   

 
WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team attended PETTY POOL COLLEGE to deliver a 
presentation ‘SAFETY AROUND DOGS’ where the students discussed personal behaviour 
around dogs and the importance of seeking permissions to touch an unknown dog. From the 
owner.  Students especially enjoyed their session with therapy dog ‘CHERRY’.  
 

WEAVERHAM ACADEMDY PRIMARY SCHOOL year 5/6 pupils have now practised their mini 
police promise as a whole class in preparation for their passing out parade next week. Well done 
to all!!   
 
WEAVER and CUDDINGTON beat team attended WEAVERHAM FOREST STREET SCHOOL 
discussing with pupils online safety and age appropriate social platform apps. 
 

 

TRUCAM  

Our trucam device has been sent away for the past several weeks being calibrated so a weekly 

enforcement couldn’t be conducted within our ward.  However, speed enforcement had been 

conducted prior and since the device return on the HIGH STREET, highest recorded speed being 

35 mph and CHESTER ROAD, highest recorded speed 40 MPH.  All offences captured have been 

processed for our central ticket office to progress further.   
   

  

  

  

  

   

  

St ries From Your Local Area 
  

News From Your Local Area 
  



PARKING  

A joint road traffic operation to tackle PARKING has been conducted involving multi agencies 
(POLICE, CWAC enforcement, CWAC safety officers) around ST BEDES CATHOLIC PRIMARY 
SCHOOL and WEAVERHAM HIGH SCHOOL following emails of concerns raised from schools, 
community resident voice feedback and reporting police incidents.  Several fixed penalty notices 
were issued.  A quarterly joint road traffic operation is to be planned every quarter. 
 
School parking patrol has been conducted around CUDDINGTON PRIMARY SCHOOL, 
WEAVERHAM ACADEMDY PRIMARY SCHOOL and THE RUSSETT SCHOOL.  No offences 
witnessed. 
 
Parking patrol has been conducted on WEST ROAD and LEIGH WAY following concerns raised 
by WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL.  Further patrols will be made.  Support from CWAC 
enforcement officers has also been requested. 
 

  

  

 

STREET OF THE WEEK 

Resident vouice surveys have been comnpleted around LIME AVENUE and ELM ROAD 

discussing with residents their community issues and concerns.   

Have you say and complete the resident voice survey attached to highlight your community 

issues/concerns https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicenorthwich 

 

  

  

  

  

 

 

  

  

News From Your Local Area 
  

  

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicenorthwich


FRAUD 
 

Posters have been distributed around our ward with an important message from CHESHIRE 

CONSTABULARY ‘The Police will never ask you to withdraw money.  These posters have been placed in 

LIME AVENUE POST OFFICE, SPAR POST OFFICE, TESCO and COOP stores near cash withdrawal 

machines. 

 

Courier fraud occurs when a fraudster contacts victims by telephone purporting to be a police 
officer or bank official. The caller might be able to confirm some easily obtainable basic details 
about the victim such as their full name and address. 
 
The caller may also offer a telephone number for the victim to telephone or ask the victim to call 
the number on the back of their bank card to check that they are genuine.  
 
In these circumstances, either the number offered will not be genuine or, where a genuine number 
is suggested, the fraudster will stay on the line and pass the victim to a different individual. 
 
The fraudster will then suggest; 
 
- Some money has been removed from a victim’s bank account and staff at their local bank 
branch are responsible. 
 
- Suspects have already been arrested but the “police” need money for evidence. 
 
- A business such as a jewellers or currency exchange is operating fraudulently, and they require 
assistance to help secure evidence. 
 
Victims are then asked to co-operate in an investigation by attending their bank and withdrawing 
money, withdrawing foreign currency from an exchange, or purchasing an expensive item to hand 
over to a courier for examination who will also be a fraudster. 
 
Be aware –  
 
Your bank or the police will NEVER call you to ask you to verify your personal details or PIN by 
phone, ask you to help with an investigation or offer to pick up your card by courier.  
 
You should hang up immediately if you get a call like this. 

 

If you need to call your bank back to check, wait five minutes; fraudsters may stay on the line after 

you hang up. Alternatively, use a different line altogether to call your bank.  

Please share this with elderly friends and family as it often those who are targeted.  

#courierfraud #crimeprevention 

 

  



 

  

CONTACT  
  

Please remember that sending social media message or ringing your beat officers on their work 
mobiles is not the correct format of reporting incidents.  Our accounts/mobiles are not monitored 
24/7.  
If you need to get in touch with us?  There are a number of ways you can contact us, find the 

best way that suits you to make your experience as quick and 

convenient as possible.    

  

ring 999 in an emergency  

ring 101 when it’s less urgent than 999  

cheshire.police.uk report non-urgent incidents online    

  

To stay up to date with local policing 

news in your area you can sign up or 

follow one or all of the below  
  

Keeping you informed on what’s going on in your community  

Home Page - Cheshire Police Alert   

  

Home Watch  

If any members of Cheshire alert would like to set-up and become a coordinator of a watch scheme then 

we, as the police, will offer support and advice in any way we can. Crewe e-mail is attached at the top of 

this newsletter   

Alternatively follow this link -  https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/  

Residents Voice   

Have your say on policing in your area…...  

  

  How to keep up to date with policing stories in your  

area..  
  

https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/
https://www.cheshirepolicealert.co.uk/


It is important to us that we know about the issues that cause you concern. We have set up a survey where 

you can tell us about the things you would like to focus on in your area.   

If you can’t scan the code you can go to   

Resident's voice | Cheshire Constabulary    

  

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe
https://www.cheshire.police.uk/residentsvoicecrewe

